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Turkey Creek Division is planning an in-person meeting at the First Baptist Church of 
Kansas City, Tuesday, November 24th.

Our Clinic 

Greg Ohlmacher will present prototype photos of locomotives he has collected from 
museums across the country.  He will pair some prototype photos with models available.

Due to Covid-19 restrictions, for planning which room we need to use, we would like to 
know how many members/guests would like to attend.  Please email by Monday at 12:00 
noon on November 23rd if you plan to attend.  You can contact Greg Ohlmacher, 
Superintendent, at gcohlmac@sunflower.com, if you have any questions. Thank you and 
stay healthy.

Greg Ohlmacher
Superintendent 

MEETING – TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 2020

Location:
First Baptist Church of Kansas City
100 W. Red Bridge Road
Kansas City, Missouri 64114

(Intersection of Wornall and Red Bridge Road 
(same as College Blvd.))



Superintendent’s Report

OFFICERS
Superintendent
Gregory Ohlmacher

Paymaster
Bill Humenczuk

Clerk
Steve McKee

Division Director
John Fales

Membership Chair
Louis O. Seibel

AP Merit Awards &
Achievement
Joe B. Robertson, MMR

Past Superintendent
John Fales

Web Master
Richard Kennedy

Lightning Slinger Editor
Larry W. Diehl

Web
http://www.tc-nmra.org
Turkey Creek Division
is a 501(C)(3)
organization

Fellow Model Railroaders.  It is November in what has been a 
challenging year, and it appears the challenges are not over.  The year 
has been good for modeling.  I have been able to work on a number of 
projects.  One, I talked about at the last meeting.  Another project is a 
portion of the Lawrence Model Railroad Club modular layout.  I 
inherited it from a deceased member of the club, and have been 
redesigning the track plan, laying new track, constructing buildings, and 
starting scenery.  I know that a lot of us have used the time well in 
order to reduce our backlog of projects.

The year has been rough on train shows.  Although most train shows 
have been cancelled, a few have started to show up.  That brings up the 
topic of the Turkey Creek Train Show for 2021.  We need to get moving 
if we plan to have one next year.  As of right this minute, I do not think 
we can find a venue.  Shawnee-Mission school district is not renting 
space at this time.  That may change as we move into Spring and a 
working vaccine is distributed.  I keep hoping.  My gut feeling is that we 
should punt next year’s show and try to do one in 2022.  However, I am 
not the only person involved in the decision.  As members of Turkey 
Creek, you have a say.  Please let me know your feelings about this 
important topic.
Last month, just prior to the October meeting the officers of the 
division were emailed a spam request purportedly from me.  The 
message stated that I was stuck out of town and needed cash.  I or any 
future superintendent will never make a request for cash in the 
manner.  One of the reasons we received this request is that all the 
officer’s emails are on the web site and in the Lightning Slinger.  I have 
requested that Richie Kennedy investigating setting up a single contact 
email for the division.  The officers will all have access to this email, but 
spammers will only see one email address.  This will not stop the 
spamming.  You must always be on your toes.

I want to thank Larry Diehl for presenting a clinic on roofing in October.  
Larry does some amazing things, and I am glad when he shares them 
with division members.  I presented the background and work on the 
project for the Old Depot Museum in Ottawa.  As my term as 
Superintendent draws to a close, I am looking for volunteers for clinics 
to help the new Superintendent in 2021.  Please consider presenting to 
the division.  You can do it in-person, or you can present a presentation 
from your home computer using Zoom.  There are limits, but it can be 
done.
A slate of officers for 2021 are presented elsewhere in the Lightning 
Slinger.  Voting will be at the November meeting.

Take care and happy modeling.

Gregory Ohlmacher
Superintendent, Turkey Creek Division, NMRA



Clerk’s Report for October 27, 2020

Our Superintendent Gregory Ohlmacher called meeting to order.  We had 9 people attending 
and more at home watching. 

Greg covered the normal agenda items and there was nothing new to discuss.  We have a new 
candidate for the superintendant position and Greg will pass that on with info on voting for 
the new slate officers.

We were made aware of another art supply store in town called Artist & Craftsman supply 
that’s at 229 Southwest Blvd, KCMO 816-221-5454. 

Greg did a great clinic on a Missouri Pacific Station he had built and showed how he did it. He 
also brought some other stations he had built for us to view. This was followed by Larry Diehl 
doing a clinic on how he makes shingles and more importantly how he colors them.

Next month if you have something you need to get judged for your MMR let Greg know so we 
can have people there to judge it at the October meeting, I’ve got some myself and all I need 
to do is fill out the paper work now and bring them to the meeting

With the Covid-19 problems still with us we have a new way to get our models judged for our 
MMR. Take pictures of your model you want to submit. I would suggest you get shots from 
every side, a overview shot and any detail shots you want him to see and send them to Marty 
Vaughn. His email is wmvaughn@mchsi.com. He will more than likely have you send your 
paper work to him.

We had a Youth Award given out tonight to Adam Fitzgerald. 
This young man is doing a great job of model building, I wish I 
had been that talented at his age, I wasn’t but I did learn. 
better then a number of modelers I know that have years of 
experience. With the support of his dad and the support of 
Turkey Creek I can see him winning contest in the near future. 

Larry Diehl needs modeling articles for the slinger. This is an 
easy way to gain some authorship points toward your MMR. 

Last item is some of us have been getting some scam
emails asking us to purchase gift cards, we never ask our 
members for money by email so just delete any you get like that. Report 

Steve McKee, Clerk



L ightning S linger
Turkey Creek Division

November 24, 2020

November meeting is when Turkey Creek elects officers to serve in 2021. Nominations are 
not closed.  If you would like to run for any office, please notify our Clerk, Steve McKee, as 
soon as possible.  Steve’s email is rgssmckee@gmail.com.   At this time, the following 
persons have been nominated and have agreed to serve if so elected:

Ron Marsh - Superintendent … Ron lives in El Dorado Springs, MO 
(down 71 Hwy east of Nevada, MO)  Ron has been a model railroader 
for 25 years. While his first love in railroading is the Missouri Pacific 
Railroad, today he models the Wichita Falls Subdivision of BNSF in 
2008 in N scale. In addition to his home layout, Ron is the host of his 
own YouTube channel, Ron's Train N Things.

Bill Humenczuk – Treasurer … Bill models in “S” Scale.  He has been 
Treasurer for the last 3+ years.  He also has worked with the bank to 
keep our funds invested in financial markets.

Steve McKee – Clerk … Steve models in “O” Scale, Rio Grande 
Southern.  He has served for several years.

John Fales, DDS – Division Director … This is a 3 year term. John has
been the Division Director for the past 3 years and has represented
us well at Division Level in MCoR.
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There have been inquiries about our Ron Morse, MMR, as to “who he is?” …      I 
assume resulting from articles he is contributing to the Lightning Slinger for the 
last few months.  Ron assembled the next 6 pages to showcase his railroad and 
interests.

A few basic credits regarding Ron … 
• Ron was a “charter member” of Turkey Creek Division of the NMRA, in 1985, 

meaning he and several others created Turkey Creek.
• Ron was an avid promoter of the hobby.  He developed and taught evening 

classes on model railroading at Johnson County Community College.
• Ron and his wife Vicki were both born and raised in Colorado around Hard 

Rock Mining, including members of his family being directly in mining and 
lumber milling.  If you ever go to Ron’s home, you will see a mine ore car in his 
front yard which was owned and used by his grandfather.  

• Ron is an excellent and talented modeler, one of the best in the KC area.  He is 
also an artist and a skilled photographer.  He achieved MMR certification in 
the 1980’s and inspired many others in the group to excel in the hobby.  Ron 
and 18 others created Gold Creek RR, a very detailed G Scale modular layout 
which was displayed at the 1998 NMRA KC Convention, thereafter, community 
centers, libraries, Union Station, and several train shows.  The display started 
in 1998 and served for several years.

• Ron was very active in Turkey Creek for many years until his health limited his 
ability to attend functions. Ron is also an avid photographer and computer 
“whiz kid”.  He gave the Christmas shows at Turkey Creek for many years from 
slides he authored and arranged from his “Jeep Trail” adventures in Colorado.  
The shows were enjoyed by members and spouses each year.

• Ron is responsible for dubbing me “Chickenman Larry”, a long story which 
began several years back! … and I can’t shake the handle to this day! 







































Clinic
presented
October 27, 2020
by Larry Diehl









Making Ridge 
Shingles

Score with 
Exacto knife 
when about 
50-75% dry.

Color with 
alcohol 
marker or oil 
base stain 
#271 Gray




